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NEW OAKLAND CY LOCATION

Effective July 17, 2000, Pacer Stacktrain mty turn-ins will commence at the
NEW Pacer Yard located at 1195 Middle Harbor Road, Oakland,
California.  This new yard is located on the east side of the APL terminal.

(Old Auto Facility) containers being picked up for loading will continue to
be picked up from the existing yard at 111 Burma Road, Oakland,
California, until Monday, July 24, 2000, when all Pacer activity will be at
1195 Middle Harbor Road.  During the transition period clerks will be
located at both yards.

Effective July 24, 2000 contact numbers will be as follows:

Office Phone - (510) 451-6659

Office Fax - (510) 451-4832

Cell Phone - (510) 760-6076


